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1 PURPOSE OF REPORT 

1.1 This report considers the necessity to introduce a 20mph zone in the surrounding area to the 
south of a new school being constructed between Alexander Street and Ann Street in the 
Hilltown area of Dundee. 

1.2 This report also considers the requirement to vary a length of part-time 20mph zone to the north 
of the new school when the lights on the sign flash.  When the lights are not flashing the road 
will default back to a 30mph speed limit as it is a main distributor road and important for the 
efficient transit of vehicles across the city. 

2 RECOMMENDATION 

2.1 It is recommended that the Committee approves the preparation of the necessary Traffic 
Regulation Order to introduce a 20mph zone around the new school on Ann Street, Powrie 
Place, Whitlers Way, Annan Terrace, Kidd Street and a short section of Cotton Road. 

2.2 The Committee is also asked to approve the preparation of the necessary Traffic Regulation 
Order to vary a length of part-time 20mph zone restriction when the lights flash on Alexander 
Street. 

3 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

3.1 The costs of preparing the Order will be met by the capital fund for the construction of the new 
school. 

4 BACKGROUND 

4.1 As part of the development of a new school in the area, it is seen as necessary to introduce 
safety measures to control vehicular speeds. 

4.2 The main plans for the proposals can be accessed online at weblink:  
http://www.dundeecity.gov.uk/citydevelopment/trafficorders/.  A paper copy can also be made 
available on request from the Head of Roads and Transportation. 

5 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 

5.1 This Report has been screened for any policy implications in respect of Sustainability, Strategic 
Environmental Assessment, Anti-Poverty, Equality Impact Assessment and Risk Management.  
There are no major issues. 

6 CONSULTATIONS 

6.1 All members of the Council Management Team and Police Scotland have been consulted and 
are in agreement with the contents of this report. 
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7 BACKGROUND PAPERS 

7.1 There are no background papers of relevance to this report. 
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